

LEARN_ENGLISH_FROM_ZERO

Starman

Starman, Oxford Bookworms Library

Starman, Oxford Bookworms

	The	story	events	القصة)	حداث):
--	-----	-------	--------	--------	------	-----------

The empty center of Australia. The sun is hot and there are not people. And when Bill meets a man, alone, standing on an empty road a long way from anywhere, he is surprised and worried. And Bill is right to be worried. Because there is something strange about the man he meets. Very Strange

[Headwords 250] \square [Word count 1600]

في وسط استراليا مكان ما فارغ الشمس حارقة وهناك ايضاً لايوجد به أناس وعندما يلتقي بيل برجل ما وحيد واقف على طريق فارغ وبعيد عن أي مكان هو متفاجئ وقلق ويحق لبيل أن يقلق الأن هناك شيئاً غريباً حول الرجل الذي يلتقيه. غريب جداً.....

[العدد الكلي للكلمات 1600 كلمة] 🗆 [عدد الكلمات الرئيسية 250 كلمة]

Put yourself in the Bill's place (ضع نفسك مكان بيل):

When the sun is hot, hot, hot - you are driving a long road in the center of Australia. Suddenly you see a man standing in the middle of the road. He is wearing an expressive suit and nice shoes, but he doesn't speak - not one word. You have a gun in your car - what do you do? you must be careful! But you can't leave him here - there is nothing for hundreds of kilometers around - no water or food in this hot, empty place. But there is something else out there - a very white light in the sky near Wolalonga

 A big red car drives on a long, long road.

In the car is a farmer, Bill. He is hot and tired. He wants to go home and have a bath. Bill listens to the radio in his car and he sings. Bill likes singing.

Sometimes people like Bill's singing but not very often. The song he is singing is called Hot, hot, hot.

There is a sign on the side of the road. Bill reads it:

Goondiwindi, 72 kilometers, Dirranbandi 136 kilometers. Bill must drive for a long time. His home is about a hundred kilometers away. He rubs his eyes. The sun is very hot and the road is long. Bill does not want to go to sleep so he sings some more. A kangaroo hears him and jumps away Bill laughs, then rubs his eyes again.

وهناك لوحة على جانب الطريق، بيل يقرأها: قووندي ويندي 72 كيلومترا، ديرانباندي 136 كيلومترا، يجب على بيل أن يقود لوقت طويل .حيث أن بيته يبعد حوالي 100كيلومترا. يفرك (يحك) عينيه .والشمس حارة جداً والطريق طويل .بيل لا يريد الذهاب إلى المنزل لذلك هو يغني كثيراً . فيسمعه الكانجارو ويقفز بعيداً، فيضحك بيل ثم يفرك عينيه مرة أخرى.

1) What's the color of the car?

Red ✓

2) What does Bill work?

He is a farmer ✓

3) How does Bill feel?

He feels hot and tired ✓

4) What does Bill think to do when he arrives home?

Have a bath ✓

5) What does Bill do in the car?

He listens to the radio ✓

6) Does Bill love singing?

Yes, he does ✓

7) Do people like Bill's singing?

Yes, they like it but not very often ✓

8) What's the name of the song?

It's called hot, hot, hot ✓

9) Where does it put the sign of the road?

On the side of the road ✓

10) What are the typed names of cities on the sign that Bill reads?

Goondiwindi and Dirranbandi 🗸

11) How far are Goondiwindi and Dirranbandi?

Goondiwindi 72 kilometers ✓

Dirranbandi 136 kilometers 🗸

12) Why Bill must drive for a long time?

Because the road is long ✓

13) How far is Bill's house?

100 kilometers ✓

14) What does the Kangaroo do when it hears Bill?

Jumps away ✓

15) How does Bill react when he sees the Kangaroo?

He laughs then rubs his eyes \checkmark

Just then Bill sees something. Suddenly he is not tired and he is not laughing. The hair on his head stands up. There is something on the road. He stops the car and gets out. The thing is a long way in front of Bill. He can not see what it is - but he does not like it. Bill gets back in his car and drives slowly. The thing is moving - it is alive. What the.... Bill says quietly. "It's a man! What's a man doing here?" He thinks, "There must be something wrong.

عندئذٍ يرى بيل شيئاً ما وفجأةً، ليس متعباً ولا يضحك، و وقف شعر رأسه لأعلى، ويقول : هناك شيئاً ما على الطريق. فيوقف بيل السيارة وخرج منها، وكان ذلك الشيء على مسافة بعيدة امام بيل ولا يستطيع بيل ان يرى ما هذاولكن لا يعجبه (يقصد هنا بمعنى لا يعجبه موقف او وضع الشي الذي امامه لم يعجب بيل). يرجع بيل إلى داخل سيارته ويقود ببطء وكان ذاك الشيء يتحرك ويستغرب بيل ويقول: انه حي! ثم يقول مستغرباً بهدوء، ماهذا !.....انه رجل! (إستخدم الكاتب bit في البداية لأن الوصف كان مجهول ولم يكن معروفاً لبيل بأن ذاك الشيء هو إنسان). ثم يقول بيل ايضاً، مذا يفعل رجلاً هنا؟ ويفكر بيل قائلاً لابد وأن هنالك خطباً ما.

Bill stops his car ten meters from the man and looks. Hello says Bill. "Are you OK? Are you looking for something?"The man does not move or speak. He is looking at the sky and smiling unhappily. Bill looks up too. He can see nothing. There is a gun in Bill's car. He looks at it. "I must be careful,' he thinks.

يوقف بيل سيارته على بعد 10 امتار من الرجل وينظر إلى الخارج. ؟ فيقول بيل :مرحبا!، هل انت بخير؟ هل تبحث عن شيء ما ؟ الرجل لا يتحرك أو يتكلم ولكنه ينظر إلى السماء ويبتسم حزيناً بيل ينظر إلى أعلى ايضاً ولكنه لا يرى شيئاً. وهناك مسدس في سيارة بيل، وبيل ينظر إليه .ويقول لابد أن اكون حذراً، كما يعتقد.

1) How does Bill feel when he sees something on the road?

He is surprised and not tired, not laughing ✓

2) What does Bill (find/see) on his way?

He (finds/sees) a man ✓

3) What does Bill do when he sees something on the road?

He stops the car and gets out \checkmark

4) How far does Bill stop his car when he sees the man?

10 meters ✓

5) What does the man respond to Bill?

He doesn't speak, or he ignores him ✓

6) What is the man doing?

He is looking at the sky and smiling unhappily \checkmark

7) Where is the gun?

In Bill's car ✓

8) What does Bill say for himself when he looks at the gun?

I must be careful 🗸

Bill drives five more meters. He can see that the man is about forty years old. He is wearing a good suit - but it is old. "Hey! Are OK?" Bill asks again. "Can I help you? The man moves his head slowly to look at Bill. He says nothing then begins to walk. Bill watches him for a minute. He thinks, I must do something.

يقود بيل سيارته لأكثر من خمسة امتار، ويستطيع أن يرى ذلك الرجل بأنه في سن الأربعين تقريباً ويرتدي بزة جميلة ولكنها قديمة . يقول له بيل مرحباً، ويسأله هل انت بخير؟ بيل يسأل مرة أخرى، هل يمكنني مساعدتك؟ يحرك الرجل رأسه ببطء كي ينظر إلى بيل، ولكنه لا يقول شيء ويبدأ في المشي. ويستمر بيل يشاهده لدقيقة واحدة . ثم يقول بيل : لابد أن افعل شيئاً ما، كما يعتقد.

Where are you going?' shouts Bill. "There's nothing on that road. Do you have any water? The sun's very hot. Can you hear me?' Bill does not know what to do. He cannot leave the man here. What is wrong with him?" he thinks. "Is he ill?" A lizard runs across the road. A big bird flies near the man. It looks down, hungrily. Near the road are some bones - a dead kangaroo.

بيل يصرخ قائلاً، إلى أين أنت ذاهب؟ لا أحد هناك على ذاك الطريق. ألديك ماء؟ الشمس حارة جداً، اتسمعني؟ لا يعرف بيل ماذا يفعل، ولا يمنكه ان يترك الرجل هنا، يفكر بيل قائلاً :ما خطبه؟ هل هو مريض؟ (المراد بكلمة ill هنا :كئيب او مكروب بينما معناها الأساسي مريض). بينما سحلية تزحف على الطريق، وطائر كبير يطير بالقرب من الرجل، ينظر إلى الأسفل جائعاً، وهناك بالقرب من الطريق بعض العظام لكانجاروا ميت.

1) How far does Bill drive his car to approach the man?

5 meters ✓

2) What is the man wearing when Bill meets him?

A good suit but it's old ✓

3) What are the questions does Bill ask the man?

- 1) Are you OK? ✓
- 2) Can I help you? ✓
- 3) Where are you going?'✓
- 4) Do you have any water? ✓
- 5) Can you hear me? ✓

4) What are the questions that Bill whispers to himself?

- 1) Is he ill? **✓**
- 2) What's wrong with him? ✓

5) How long does Bill spend looking at the man?

For one minute **✓**

6) What does the bird see to make it hungry?

It sees on the road are some things - a dead kangaroo \checkmark

Bill is afraid but he cannot drive away and leave the man. The man looks very tired so Bill drives two more meters. "Do you want to die out here?' There is no answer. "Get in! I'm taking you home,' says Bill. He opens the car door and gets out. He moves very slowly and talks very quietly. "It's okay. You can come with me. Get in the car and sit down. I have some water in the car.' Bill helps the man and he gets into the car. He is very dirty and tired. Bill helps the man and he gets The man is thirsty dirty and tired. Bill gives him a drink. "Don't drink. The man is thirsty and drinks a lot of water. "Stop!" says Bill. the water. A little now, then more later.'

بيل خانف، ولكنه لا يستطيع أن يسير بعيداً ويترك الرجل يبدو الرجل متعباً جداً واذا ببيل يقود سيارته لأكثر من مترين يقول بيل للرجل : هل تريد أن تموت هنا؟ ولكن لا يحصل على إجابة، يقول له بيل مرة أخرى، اركب سآخذك إلى المنزل؟ يفتح بيل باب السيارة ويخرج ويتحرك ببطء شديد، ويتكلم بهدوء شديد يقول بيل لا مشكلة، تستطيع أن تأتي معي اركب السيارة وأجلس الدي بعض الماء في السيارة. يساعد بيل الرجل ويدخله السيارة، يساعد بيل الرجل ويدخله السيارة، يساعد بيل الرجل ويدخله السيارة، وإذا بالرجل يشعر بالعطش ومتعباً وشكله متسخاً يعطيه بيل شراباً ويشرب الرجل الكثير من الماء يقول له بيل توقف إلا تشرب الماء كله .

The car drives fast on the long, straight road. The two men sit and say nothing. Bill listens to the news on the radio. There is rain in Adelaide. A man in Sydney is 125 years old today. A kangaroo is learning to talk. And a very white light is in the sky near Wolalonga. Bill likes the news. Next to him, the man sleeps. Bill looks at him. The man wears an expensive suit and nice shoes, why is he out here in the sun, without a hat? They drive for an hour before they get to Bill's house.

السيارة تسير بسرعة على الطريق الطويل والمستقيم .يجلس الرجلان بجانب بعضهما، ويظلان صامتان .يستمع بيل إلى الأخبار على الراديوهناك أمطار في Adelaide (مدينة ادليد في استراليا) ، ورجلاً يعيش في سيدني عمره 125 اليوم، وكانجارو يتعلم الكلام، وضوء ابيض جداً في السماء بالقرب من ولالونقا Wolalonga (مدينة او بلدة او قرية في استراليا). يحب بيل الأخبار .والرجل بجانبه نائماً، ينظر إليه بيل .يرتدي الرجل بزة غالية الثمن واحذية جميلة .يقول بيل :لم هو في الشمس. دون قبعة؟ و يسيران لساعة قبل أن يصلا إلى منزل بيل.

1) How does the man feel?

He feels thirsty, tired ✓

2) What does Bill give the man when he gets into the car?

He gives him a drink (water) ✓

3) What does the man do when he sees the water?

He drinks all the water ✓

4) What does Bill say to the man when he drinks all water?

Stop!, don't drink all the water. A little now, then more later \checkmark

5) How old is the man that lives in Sydney?

125 years old ✓

6) What does Bill listen in the radio?

There is rain in Adelaide. A man in Sydney is 125 years old. A kangaroo is learning to talk. And a very white light is in the sky near Wolalonga or news ✓

7) What does the man wear when Bill looks at him?

An expensive suit and nice shoes \checkmark

8) How much time must they drive to get to Bill's house?

They must drive for an hour before they get to Bill's house ✓

Bill leaves the man asleep in the car. He goes into the house and tells his wife, Emily, about the man. Emily always knows what to do. 'We must find out who he is then phone his home," she says. Let's look in his pockets. Perhaps there is something with his name on it. Bill and Emily go to the car. They find a wallet in the man's pocket. There is a name - John Phillips - and a telephone number. There is also some money. This money is twenty-five years old!" says Bill to Emily. "Why has he got old money?'

يترك بيل الرجل نائماً في السيارة .ويدخل إلى المنزل ويخبر زوجته ايميلي عن الرجل .دائماً تعرف ايميلي ما تفعله .وتقول لبيل يجب علينا ان نعرف من هو ومن ثم نتصل بمنزله . دعنا نبحث في جيوبه . لعل هناك شيئاً ما عليه اسمه . بيل واميلي يذهبان الى السيارة . ويجدان محفظة في جيب الرجل .هناك اسم - جون فيليبس - ورقم تلفون .وهناك أيضاً بعض النقود . وهذه النقود عمر ها 25 سنة . يقول بيل لزوجته ايميلي :لماذا لديه نقود قديمة؟

"John Phillips", says Emily to the man. 'You're very interesting.' John suddenly opens his eyes and looks at her, smiling. Can you walk? Emily asks Jhon. He gets up slowly. You're ill. Let's put you into a bed. Carefully, they help Jhon out of the car. Bill's dog sees Jhon and is afraid. He runs away and sits under a tree. Bill and Emily help John upstairs and onto a bed. Ten minutes later he is sleeping again.

فتقول إيميلي للرجل :جون فيليبس انت جداً مثير للاهتمام .وفجأة يفتح جون عينيه وينظر إليها مبتسماً ايميلي تسأل هل تستطيع أن تمشي؟ .

ينهض جون بتمهل أنت مريض؟ إدعنا نضعك على السرير ثم يساعدان جون ليخرجانه من السيارة بكل حرص (حذر). فيرى جون كلب بيل ويشعر بالخوف ثم يهرب بعيداً ويجلس تحت شجرة . بيل واميلي يساعدان جون على الوقوف واستلقائه على الفراش ثم ينام بعد 10 دقائق .

1) Is Bill married?

Yes, he is married ✓

- 2) What's the name of Bill's wife? Emily ✓
- 3) What does Bill tell Emily when he comes back his home?

He tells Emily everything about the man ✓

- 4) Why does Bill tell Emily about the man? Because she always knows what to do ✓
- 5) What does Emily say to Bill to know who the man is ?

We must find out who he is, then phone his home. She says also, let's look in his pockets. Perhaps there is something with his name on it \checkmark

- 6) where do they find the man's wallet? In the man's pocket ✓
- 7) What's the name of the man? Jhon Philips ✓
- 8) What do they find in the man's wallet? The man's name, the man's telephone number, also some money ✓
- 9) How old is the money? Twenty-five years old ✓
- 10) What does Bill say to Emily when he sees the old money?

Why has he got old money? ✓

11) What does Emily say to the man when she knows something about him?

Jhon Philips, you're very interesting ✓

12) How does Jhon Philips react when he hears Emily's talk?

He suddenly opens his eyes and looks at her, smiling \checkmark

13) How does Jhon Philips react when he sees Bill's dog?

He is afraid, runs away and sits under a tree \checkmark

14) When does Jhon sleep again?

After 10 minutes ✓

In the kitchen, Emily says: "I don't understand this..... It's not right. He's different......It's..... Oh, I don't know...... " I don't want him in our house. I am afraid of him says Bill. "I know. I'm afraid, too. Let's call the Flying Doctor," says Emily. "Then we must talk to his family.' Bill picks up the telephone and calls the doctor. He tells the doctor about John Phillips. "I think he's ill. He's very tired and doesn't talk. He doesn't know who he is. Can you come quickly?" The doctor lives about two hundred kilometers away. He must fly a plane to visit Bill. "I'm coming now,' he says. "Look out for me in half an hour.

تقول إيميلي لبيل في المطبخ: لا أفهم هذاليس بصحيح انه مختلف انهاوووه، لا أعلم بيل يقول : لا أريده في منزلنا النا خائف منه . تقول إيميلي لبيل: إنا ايضاً خائفة دعنا نتصل بالطبيب (وصف الكاتب الطبيب ب Flying ابعد المسافة و إنه سيأتي عن طريق الطائرة). بعد ذلك يجب علينا أن نخبر عائلته فيرفع بيل سماعة الهاتف ويتصل بالطبيب ثم يخبر الطبيب عن جون فيليبس قائلاً اعتقد أنه مريض ومتعب جدا فهو لا يتكلم. وأيضا لايعرف من هو . أيمكنك أن تأتى بسرعة ؟ يعيش الطبيب على بعد 200 كيلو متر . لذا يجب عليه المجيء بطائرة للاطمئنان أو الكشف على بيل. ويقول الطبيب لبيل انا قادم انتظر ني خلال نصف ساعة.

Bill puts the phone down. Okay. Let me talk to his wife, Emily says. She takes the phone and calls the number. Somebody answers and Emily talks for a long time. Bill hears her say: "But he is here.....No, it is John Phillips. We have his wallet - his name is in it...... Hello! Hello! Are you there?..... Oh. What? When?..... I don't understand......Okay. Thank you. Goodbye." When she stops talking, her face is white. She looks at Bill and says: "This is all wrong. "John Phillips is missing," his wife says. For how long?' says Bill. Thirty years," says Emily. "His wife has a new husband now. They have three children!

يغلق بيل الهاتف ثم تقول له ايميلي دعنا نتحدث إلى زوجته تأخذ ايميلي الهاتف وتتصل بالرقم شخص ما يجيب على الهاتف وايميلي تتكلم لوقت طويل. يسمع بيل حديثها :لكن هو هنالا، انه جون فيليبس الدينا محفظته -واسمه بداخلهامرحبا إهل انتِ معى؟اوووه ماذا؟ متى؟ لا افهمحسناً شكراً إلى اللقاء. عندما توقفت ايميلي عن الكلام، اصبح وجهها أبيض ثم تنظر إلى بيل وتقول : هذا كله خطأ تقول زوجته بأن جون فيليبس مفقود! يقول بيل :منذ متى؟ تقول ايميلي :منذ 30 سنة .وزوجته لديها زوج جديد الأن ولديهم 3 اطفال.

1) Where does this conversation take place (happen) "I don't understand this..... It's not right. He's different...... It's..... Oh, I don't know......??

In the kitchen ✓

2) Why don't Bill and Emily want John Phillips?

Because they are afraid of him \checkmark

3) What does the writer describe the doctor that Bill calls?

The Flying Doctor ✓

4) Where does the Doctor live?

The doctor lives about two hundred kilometers away. ✓

5) How can the Doctor get to Bill?

By plane ✓

6) How long has John Phillips been missing?

30 years ago ✓

7) How many children does Phillip's ex-wife have?

3 children ✓

8) What does Emily say to Bill after she stops talking?

She says to Bill: This is all wrong. "John Phillips is missing. Thirty years ago. "His wife has a new husband now. They have three children!'✓

9) What happens when Emily calls Phillip's wife?

Emily finds out that Phillips is missing for 30 years. His wife has another husband and has three children.

10) Why do you think Emily repeat the words " Hello, Hello when she is calling Phillip's wife?

Because Philip's wife is shocked and doesn't believe that . She doesn't know what to say \checkmark The Flying Doctor is late. After an hour he arrives in his plane. I'm sorry,' he says. "This is a new plane - but sometimes it doesn't go very well. I must take it to a mechanic. But it doesn't matter now. I'm here. Bill tells him everything. The doctor asks a lot of questions, then goes to see the man. John Phillips is looking at the plane through the window. "Hello, John," says the doctor. "I'm a doctor and I need to ask you some questions. Can you remember your name? Can you remember where you live?' John does not answer.

يصل الدكتور بطائرته متأخراً بعد ساعة ثم يقول :انا اسف انها طائرة جديدة - ولكن احياناً لا تقلع جيداً علي أن اخذها إلى ميكانيكي . ولكن لايهم الآن الانني هنا . بيل يخبره بكل شيء والدكتور يسأل اسئلة كثيرة ثم يذهب لرؤية الرجل . ينظر جون فيليبس الى الطائرة من خلال النافذة . يقول الدكتور :مرحباً جون انا دكتور واحتاج أن اسألك بعض الأسئلة .هل يمكنك أن تتذكر اسمك؟ هل يمكنك أن تتذكر اين تعيش؟ و جون لا يجيب .

The doctor talks to Bill and Emily. He says: "John hasn't got any broken bones.... but I'm not happy about him. I want to take him to hospital. They put John in the plane next to the doctor. "Phone us," says Emily when the doctor gets in the plane. "Phone us from the hospital.' Soon the doctor and John Phillips are high in the sky. Suddenly John speaks for the first time. He slowly: I don't want to be here. I want to be with my friends. They are looking for me.

ثم يتحدث الدكتور إلى بيل وايميلي قائلاً :لم يصب جون بأي كسرٍ في العظامولكن أنا لست سعيداً بشأنه .أريد أن اخذه الى المستشفى .ثم يضعون جون في الطائرة بجوار الدكتور .تقول ايميلي :اتصل بنا عندما يركب الدكتور الطائرة. اتصل بنا من المستشفى .جون فيليس والدكتور بعد قليل سيكونان في السماء .وفجأة يتحدث جون لأول مرة .وهو يقول ببطء :انا .لا أريد أن أكون هنا .اريد ان اكون مع اصدقائى .فهم يبحثون عنى .

1) When does the flying doctor arrive?

After an hour ✓

2) What's wrong with the doctor's plane?

His plane doesn't go very well ✓

3) What's the first question the doctor asks to John ?

Can you remember your name? ✓

4) What's the second question the doctor asks to John?

Can you remember where you live? ✓

5) What is John looking at , when the doctor comes in ?

He is looking at the plane through the window \checkmark

6) What does the doctor say to Bill and Emily after he asks John?

Jhon hasn't got any broken bones, but I'm not happy about him ✓

7) What happens when the doctor takes John with him in the plane?

Suddenly, John speaks for the first time ✓

8) What does Emily say to the doctor when he gets in the plane?

Phone us, when the doctor gets in the plane. Phone us from the hospital \checkmark

9) Has John got any broken bones? OR Does John have any broken bones?

No, he hasn't ✓

10) What does John say when he speaks for the first time ?

I don't want to be here. I want to be with my friends. They are looking for me ✓

John stands up in the plane. Wait, you can't do that," says the doctor. "Sit down!' John opens the door and says to the doctor: "You can come too. Do you want to? What! Shouts the doctor. Jhon looks into the doctor's eyes. The doctor cannot move. He cannot look away. It is cold in the plane but the doctor is hot. John's eyes are looking straight through him. Come with me. It's a good place. It's better than here.' "How can I?' says the doctor quietly. Then John jumps. The doctor looks out of the window. Jhon is falling - down, down, down. But the doctor can see a smile on his face. "He isn't going to die," thinks the doctor.

يقف جون في الطائرة فيقول له الدكتور انتظر، لا يمكنك أن تفعل ذلك، اجلس . ثم يفتح جون الباب ويقول للدكتور يمكنك أن تأتي ايضاً . هل تريد؟ ثم يصرخ الدكتور قائلاً :ماذا! جون ينظر إلى أعين الدكتور والدكتور لا يستطيع ان يتحرك ولايستطيع ان ينظر بعيداً والجو بداخل الطائرة بارد، ولكن الدكتور محتر يقصد بhot هنا على انه متعرق من شدة الخوف . (عينا جون تنظر إليه بإستقامة)مباشرة . (تعال معي . انه مكان جميل وافضل من هنا . فيقول الدكتور بهدوء كيف يمكنني! ويقفز جون. بعد ذلك يشاهد الدكتور جون وهو يسقط الى اسفل من النافذة . إلا أن الدكتور يمكنه ان يرى ابتسامة على وجهه) وجه جون . (وانه لن يموت، كما يعتقد الدكتور .

"He knows that.' There are small trees below the plane. Cars drive on a long road. Kangaroos jump all around. John is very small now and he is falling fast. Jhon is twenty meters above the trees. A kangaroo looks up, but Jhon is not falling any more. A beam of light stops him and takes him away. Up, up, up. The doctor closes his eyes. The light is very, very white. When he opens his eyes the light is not there. John is not there. The doctor sees something in the sky. Then there is nothing. He is very unhappy - more unhappy than ever. "I want to go too!' he says.

و هو يعرف .بأن هناك أشجار صغيرة اسفل الطائرة .و هناك ايضاً سيارات تسير على طريق طويل .والكناجر تقفز في كل مكان. واصبح الآن جون صغيراً جداً وهو يسقط بسرعة (هنا الكاتب يصف لنا ما يراه الدكتور من خلال النافذة). جون على ارتفاع 20 متراً فوق الأشجار .ينظر الكانجارو لأعلى، ولكن جون لا يسقط بعد الآن .لأن هناك شعاع ضوئي اوقفه وأخذه بعيداً. يغلق الدكتور عينيه ويقول :الشعاع شديد البياض .و عندما يفتح عينيه يجد بأن الشعاع قد اختفى . وكذلك جون .فيرى الدكتور شيئاً ما في السماء . وبعد ذلك لا يرى شيئاً . هو حزين - اكثر حزناً من أي وقت مضى .ثم يقول :اريد ان اذهب ايضاً .

1) "Wait you can't do that" Who is speaking here?

The doctor/the Flying Doctor ✓

2) What does John want to do?

He wants to open the plane door and jumps down \checkmark

3) Why can't the doctor look away?

Because he is flying the plane and looking at Jhon in the same time \checkmark

4) Why is the doctor hot?

Because he is afraid of what Jhon is going to do

5) What does John say to the doctor when he opens the plane door?

You can come too. Do you want to!? ✓

6) What does the doctor see when John is falling down?

- 1) Jhon is falling down, down down ✓
- 2) A smile on John's face ✓
- 3) Small trees, Cars drive, Kangaroos jump all around ✓
- 4) A beam of light, it was a very white light ✓
- 7) What does the doctor say when John is falling down?

He isn't going to die ✓

8) Why doesn't John fall down anymore? Because the beam of light stops him and takes him away ✓

10) How far is Jhon from the trees?

20 meters ✓

11) What does the Kangaroo do when Jhon falls?

The Kangaroo looks up ✓

12) Where does the beam of light take Jhon?

The light takes him away ✓

13) Why does the doctor close his eyes?

Because the light is very, very white \checkmark Because the light shines brightly in his eyes \checkmark Because the light shines so much in his eyes \checkmark

14) What happens when the Doctor opens his eyes?

Jhon and the light aren't there \checkmark Jhon and the light disappear \checkmark

15) What does the Doctor see in the sky?

The doctor sees something in the sky \checkmark

16) How does the doctor feel when Jhon disappears? And what does he say?

He feels sad, and he says: I want to go too! ✓
17)"I want to go too" Who is speaking here?

The doctor ✓, The Flying Doctor ✓

Roy Cole is a mechanic and he works in an airport. Today he is happy. The sun is nice and warm. Tomorrow is Saturday, and this weekend Roy is buying a new car. He is excited. He is eating a sandwich when he hears the plane. He looks up and sees it in the sky. The plane is coming to the airport. It gets very near. In the plane, Roy can see a man. Who is this?' thinks Roy. "I don't know this plane." He puts his sandwich in his pocket. The plane stops at the airport and a man gets out. Roy begins to walk across to him. The man stands still and looks at the sky. There is a small smile on his face. His suit is dirty and he looks tired. "Oh dear!' thinks Roy. 'What's the matter with him?'

روي كول ميكانيكي ويعمل في المطار .و هو اليوم سعيد .الشمس جميلة ودافئة .و غداً السبت، وسيشتري روي سيارة جديد في عطلة هذا الإسبوع .و هو متحمس. يأكل شطيرة عندما يسمع الطائرة .ثم ينظر لأعلى ويراها في السماء .الطائرة قادمة إلى المطار .و هي قريبة جداً .يستطيع روي أن يرى رجلاً في الطائرة .فيفكر قائلاً : من هذا؟ لا أعرف هذه الطائرة .ثم يضع شطيرته في جيبه. تهبط الطائرة في المطار ويخرج الرجل منها .ثم يبدأ روي المشي ليقترب منه .ولا يزال الرجل واقفاً وينظر إلى السماء .وهناك ابتسامة صغيرة على وجهه .بزته متسخة ويبدو متعباً .يفكر روي، متعجباً، ما خطبه!؟

Roy likes to talk to people. He smiles, then talks to the man.

"Perhaps I can help him,' he thinks. Hi, I'm Roy Who are you?'
Roy puts his hand out but the man does not move. Roy puts his hand in his pocket and looks at the plane. Roy says to the man, 'Wow! What a wonderful plane. It's more than thirty years old.

It's an old Flying Doctor's plane, isn't it?' Suddenly the man looks at Roy and says: "Flying Doctor. Yes, that's right. I'm a Flying Doctor.' A flying Doctor? Of course you are,' says Roy with a smile. here do you live? Where do you want to go?' The doctor begins to get into the plane again. Then he stops and looks into Roy's eyes. Roy hears him say: "I live a long way away now. I must go back. Do you want to come with me? Suddenly Roy feels hot. The doctor's eyes are looking straight through him. 'How can I ?' says Roy. "I can help you. Get in my plane says the doctor.

يحب روي أن يتحدث إلى الناس .يبتسم ومن ثم يتحدث إلى الرجل معتقداً، لربما استطيع مساعدته؟ مرحباً، انا روي من انت؟ فيمد يده للمصافحة ولكن الرجل لا يتحرك .ثم يضع روي يده في جيبه وينظر إلى الطائرة. فيقول روي للرجل، يتحرك .ثم يضع روي يده في جيبه وينظر إلى الطائرة .فيقول روي للرجل، ياللروعة إيالها من طائرة جميلة إعمرها اكثر من 30 سنة .انها طائرة دكتور قديم، اليس كذلك!؟ وفجأة، ينظر الدكتور الى روي ويقول :طائرة دكتور، نعم ذلك صحيح انا دكتور .فيقول روي : دكتور؟ بالطبع انت كذلك؟ ويبتسم ثم يقول :أين تعيش؟ أين تريد أن تذهب؟ ويبدأ الدكتور في ركوب الطائرة من جديد .ثم يتوقف وينظر إلى عيني روي ويقول :انا اعيش بعيداً الان .علي ان اعود .هل تريد أن تأتي معي؟ فيسمعه روي .وفجأة يشعر بالخوف (يتعرق من شدة الخوف) وعينا الدكتور : يمكنني تنظر ان إليه بإستقامة (مباشرة) . فيقول روي :أيمكنني؟ فيقول له الدكتور : يمكنني أن أساعدك .ار كب طائرتي .

1) Who is Roy Cole?

He is a mechanic ✓

2) Where does Roy Cole work?

In the airport \checkmark

3) What is Roy Cole planning to do at the weekend?

He is buying a new car ✓

4) What is Roy doing when he hears the plane

He is eating a sandwich, then looking up and seeing it in the sky \checkmark

5) What does Roy see when the plane gets near?

He sees a man ✓

6) What happens when Roy walks across to the man?

The man gets out of the plane \checkmark

7) Describe the man who gets out of the plane

His suit is dirty and looks tired ✓

8) What happens when Roy introduces himself to the man?

The man ignores him (the man does not move) \checkmark

9) What questions does Roy ask to the flying doctor when they are looking at the plane?

It's an old Flying Doctor's plane, isn't it?, Are you a Flying Doctor?, where ere do you live? Where do you want to go?✓

10) What does the flying doctor whisper to himself when he is getting into the plane?

I live a long way away now. I must go back. Do you want to come with me?✓

لا تنسوني من دعواتكم

أخوكم أنور